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Good afternoon. It’s 1pm and I am Agole Alex with Radio Miraya news. 

The headlines:
· Egyptian government to take on water harvesting projects in Warrap and Eastern Equatoria states
· SPLM plans party conference for next week
· Widow of fallen Zambian President joins presidential race
The Egyptian government has offered to construct four rain water harvesters in Warrap and Eastern Equatoria States.

The offer was made in a meeting between Electricity, Dams and Irrigation Minister, Jemma Nunu Kumba and her Egyptian counterpart in Cairo.  

Kumba says an assessment team from Egypt is expected in the country in January next year ahead of construction.  

The Minister is part of a delegation of 10 Ministers and several government officials that accompanied President Salva Kiir on a trip to Egypt. 

Foreign Affairs Minister Barnaba Marial Benjamin, who is also in Cairo, tells Radio Miraya the visit is focused on improving service delivery to the people of South Sudan. 

Barnaba Marial Benjamin: “These large numbers of ministers will be meeting their counterparts here in Eqypt and they will discuss bilateral projects. There will be MOU agreements to be signed, which will be later communicated to you. The areas of cooperation between the two countries are mainly concentrated on service delivery, particularly on the areas of health, education, agriculture, electricity and irrigation. Of course the Minister of Electricity, Hon. Jemma Nunu Kumba, is here also. So you can see the purpose is to strengthen the bi lateral relation between the two countries.”

The Egyptian government has also offered six scholarships for Masters and PhD students in the fields of water relations.

The SPLM is planning a party conference next week to explain to its members the government’s position at the peace talks.  

In an exclusive interview with Radio Miraya, Vice President Wani Igga said the different stakeholder groupings in the party including women and youth among others will convene in Juba to be briefed share their opinions on the progress of the talks.

Wani Igga: “On Monday, there is going to be a conference here – a mini one – just to respond to the current positions at the talks.  What are the current positions? There are three positions currently i.e. of IGAD, the rebels and the position of the government.  So, next Monday on the 24th hopefully, we are calling different categories from the states to come there and let them us give us their opinion on what is the way forward?”

On non-oil revenue collection, the Vice President said a restructuring exercise being implemented at the Nimule customs point will be duplicated across all border crossings.  
The Vice President says the move will reduce smuggling and crack down on illegal check points.

Wani Igga: “First of all there are too many unofficial checkpoints along these roads and this money, do you know where it goes? To the pockets of these individuals. For example in Nimule there are over 100 clearing agents and they are bribed by people of imports and exports. So, after we have overhauled the Ministry of Finance at the central level, then we are going to use that as a model. We are going to move to the states so that the rates or types of taxes are the same across the states. We are going to harmonize at the end of the day.” 

Spokesperson of the government delegation at the peace negotiations, Michael Makuei has briefed Muslim leaders on the progress of the talks. 

Makuei says the meeting was held at the request of the Muslim leaders to clarify on issues brought up during the last round of discussions.  

Michael Makuei: “Of course the aim of the meeting was to explain the government position on the ongoing peace talks in Addis Ababa and brief the delegation with the latest development especially after the IGAD 28th summit .They wanted this briefing because they want me to explain to them some issues which are not clear to them. That is why they came and now they are updated with what is happening and what is expected in the future.”

The Muslim community has three representatives within the faith-based stakeholders grouping at the negotiations. 

The Special Representative of the United Nations Secretary General in South Sudan, Ellen Margrethe Loej, says it is unlikely there will be any major changes to the mandate for the UN Mission in South Sudan (UNMISS). 

The mandate is due to expire on 30 November and the UN Security Council will meet next week to finalize the new document.  

Ms. Loej says she briefed the Security Council in October.

Ellen Loej: “It is the members of the Security Council who decide on our mandate. I know they will be deciding next week. I have not seen the draft. My expectation however, after having been in New York and briefing the Security Council in October, is that there will be no major changes in the mandate. They will still be awaiting a political agreement.” 

You are listening to Radio Miraya news.
In Lakes State, work on a stretch of road linking Rumbek Central to Yirol County has resumed. 

Repair work on the 28km stretch started in May, but was disrupted by the rain.  

Lakes State Minister for Physical Infrastructure, Abraham Meen Kuc says the work is expected to be completed in two weeks. He says the road is being graded by the State Ministry of Physical Infrastructure with support from the UN Mission (UNMISS).  

Abraham Meen Kuc: “We are launching the rehabilitation of Rumbek Centre, Rumbek East, Bar-naam road and this plan was back up by UNMISS Lakes State. They provided us with 31,000 litres of fuel in May and today we resumed phase two, which has a target to rehabilitee 28 kilometres. The programme is being supported by our partners, especially UNMISS who provide us with fuel.”
The Minister says the repairs will ease movement and improve security in the three counties of Rumbek Central, Rumbek East and Yirol West Counties.   

The next phase will see repairs along the Rumbek Central to Cuibet road. 

Farmers in Yei County, Central Equatoria State, have shipped more than 10 metric tonnes of coffee to the global market.  

The shipment from over 3000growers is the second after another 1.6 metric tonnes exported last year. 

The farmers are being supported by American based NGO TECHNO SERVE which has an office in Yei. 

The Assistant Commissioner for Agriculture in Yei County, Edmond Gogo, says they plan to expand their farms with the export earnings. Gogo explains the secret behind the successful coffee business.

Edmond Gogo: “When they analyzed it in laboratories in Geneva, it became the best coffee in the world that is ranging from 98.8%. The quality that we maintained was right from the maintenance agronomic practices of managing coffee in the field. Secondly, during the processing methods you have to make sure it is the ready quality coffee. You maintain the level and take the consistency in actually managing the drying methods.”

A new training manual for scouts has been launched in Juba.  
The manual outlines rules, lessons and practices that can be used to mentor and provides skills to youth of the volunteer movement. 

The manual was developed by the South Sudan Scout association with support from community based organsiation, 
Plan International. 

The Country Director of Plan International, Dave Husy, says the book will help in training members of the scouting association with professional skills.   

Dave Husy: “We are very pleased to launch this training manual giving them skills to be able to be good scouts but also to contribute positively and constructively to the South Sudan society.”

In regional news, the widow of Zambia's fallen President Michael Sata has joined the contest to replace her late husband. 

Christine Kaseba is running for the ruling Patriotic Front's presidential ticket ahead of a January election. 

Kaseba, who is a pediatrician by profession, says she wants to unite the party and build on Sata’s achievements. 

She is competing against nine other candidates including interim leader Guy Scott. 

Michael Sata died in a London hospital last month at the age of 77 years. 

In sports, Wau town is set to host the second round of the national premier league football tournament.  

The second and final round kicks off tomorrow (Saturday) in a game between Hilal and Merikh FC. 

The Western Bahr el Ghazal State Minster for Youth and Sports, Elia Kamelo Demo, says the state is set for the competition.  

Elia Kamelo Demo: “We, as western Bahr El-Ghazal State, have prepared ourselves very well to host this big event – the final round of the national football premier league in Wau town. We are done with preparations to accommodate the teams. We believe that sports is something that can bring us together as South Sudanese. There is no tribalism in sports. We separated from Sudan but some people still support Hilal and Merikh, while others are fans of Barcelona and Real Madrid in Spain and yet we are not Spain. That is why we in South Sudan, if we need to be strong and unite, let us support sports. I do encourage national business men and people in diaspora to support teams.”

And, South Sudan has been granted provisional membership to the International Association of Athletics Federation; the governing body for athletics worldwide. 

The decision, made at the IAAF meeting in Monaco this week grants the South Sudan Athletics Federation full rights to compete in IAAF events in the future. 

This means athletes from South Sudan will now be eligible to compete in the next World Championships in China in 2015.

To end the news, here once again are the main stories:
· Egyptian government to take on water harvesting projects in Warrap and Eastern Equatoria states

· SPLM plans party conference for next week

· Widow of fallen Zambian President joins presidential race
End of Radio Miraya news. I am Agole Alex.
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